

Konawaena High School

81-1043 Konawaena School Road Kealakekua, Hawaii 96750 Ph. 808-313-6000 FAX 808-323-4515 Shawn S. Suzuki Principal

Momilani Kaehuaea Vice Principal

> Kellye Krug Athletic Director

Meal Service During School Closure

March 20, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As you may have already heard in statewide press releases, beginning Monday, March 23 the Konawaena High School Cafeteria will be distributing meals (breakfast and lunch) to students 18 years or younger. All students are eligible. There will be no requirement of economic status or enrollment in the Konawaena school district. I am asking everyone's help and understanding to make this service as smooth and safe as possible by following these expectations and guidelines.

- Meals will be available for drive through pick up at the following designated times:

Breakfast: 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 a.m*. (to be safe, please eat the meal by 10:00 a.m.)

Lunch: 11:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon* (to be safe, please eat the meal by 2:00 p.m.)

*meal distribution will stop at the end time or when all meals available have been distributed, whichever comes first.

- -Drive though pick up will be in the office parking lot between the High School Main Office and Cafeteria. This is a drive through so please remain in your vehicle.
- -Since this is "grab and go" there will be no access allowed to the cafeteria, school, or any of the facilities at any time. To minimize contact and to keep everyone as safe as possible, please remain in your vehicle and someone will hand you your meal(s).
- -<u>Students must be present to receive a meal</u>. There is no picking up for someone else or for a child at home etc. The meal container will contain all necessary utensils. After getting their meal, individuals must leave immediately, no loitering allowed, no exceptions.

Again, our apologies for having everyone remain in their vehicles then leaving immediately. Your understanding is most appreciated. Although this may seem inconvenient and impersonal, please understand that by helping us follow CDC and State social distancing guidelines we are all trying to keep everyone as safe from transmission as possible.

This is a first for all of us so your patience is appreciated! Mahalo!

Shawn S. Suzuki, Principal

To request interpreter or translation services for this or any document, please call the student services coordinator or an administrator at 313-6000.

Konawaena High School Students Will: Care for self and 'ohana, Grow from adversity, OWN THEIR FUTURES